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NEBRASKA ASSOCIATION
OF STUDENT COUNCILS



    NASC Executive Board Meeting Agenda
April 18, 2012 ● 7 PM
A.  Call to Order by President Jordan Blayney at 7:02

1.  Ice Breaker:  Cassie Irwin "What are you doing this summer?"

2. Attendance: Mike Musil, Megan Yank, Kyrie Nehls, Ali Bragg, Caitlin
    Welty, Lincoln Arneal, Cassie Irwin, Vernon Miller, Craig Hruska,
    Regina Guinn, Janet Eckerson, Karson Langley, Matt

    Shultes, James Stewart, Whitney Hurt, Jack Anderson,
    Spencer Creal (district six)
B.  Approval of the agenda: motion by Matt Schulte, Cassie Irwin seconds
C.  Approval of the minutes from Learn Retreat: Motion by Caitlin Welty, 
      second by Cassie Irwin.
D.  Reports

1.  President: Jordan Blayney: Jordan is currently working with Make-A 

                Wish. His school raised $1,800. They are still thinking of more money
                raising ideas for the charity.

2.  Vice President Cassie Irwin: Cassie is getting ready to start more
                events for the state service project. She is also working on the website
                for the service project with Mike Musil. Once it is finished, she will
                email the NASC board to get the project started.

3.  Co-Executive Directors: Mike Musil & Kyrie Nehls are busy working on

Nationals and with the volunteer staff on their proposal, which will be discussed later in the meeting. They are also updating the NASC website with the new board members and talking to NORS representatives, Janet and milt Bemis. 
4.  Financial Director: Megan Kwasnieski is making sure all of the   

     financials are on track for Nationals.
5.  Volunteer Staff Director: Lincoln Arneal finished selection of two of the

     five volunteer staff directors. Keith Wysocki is the new Workshop 
     Director. There will also be a JAM leadership retreat this Saturday,

     April 21, 2012. 

6.  NSASSP Liaison: Kati Settles was not present. She is working on

     getting support financially for NASC. NSASSP provides $1,000 each 
     year for NASC. Kati Settles is looking into electronic marketing for us in

     the future.
       District Reports:
1. District one held District Convention on March 7, 2012 at Sydney High 
School. Eight schools from district one attended. At the convention, they discussed Make-A-Wish and NORS projects for their districts. They also just ended the Yuda Band project in district one.

2. District two was not present at this meeting.

3. District three held District Convention recently, and approved a new 
    constitution to realign election process to work with NASC bylaws. 
4. District four held District Convention today, April 18, 2012. They 

    discussed NORS and Make-A-Wish. They are trying to move forward 
    on those two projects as a district.

5. District five completed THEIR Make-A-Wish project. They have not held 

               a district meeting yet. 

6. District six held Walk for Wishes, which raised $1,800 for Make-A-Wish.

Their district meeting was April 10, 2012 to discuss goals. They haven't worked on service project yet, but they are working on communication and district activities.
7. The District Seven Convention was held January 23, 2012. Also, the  

    realigned their calendar for elections. 
8. District eight is considering going to a mall to campaign for NORS. Also,    

they 
postponed Walk for Wishes until this fall to gain more participation. Relay for Life will be held April 27, 2012. They are also having a meeting in late April. District Convention was held in March.
E.  Old Business
1. 2012 NASC State Convention Host: Lincoln South East will host State 
Convention on Nov 5, 2012. “Construct Your Leadership” is this year’s   theme. 
2. 2012 Nation Convention in Oklahoma City: There are 16 students from 
Nebraska attending from 5 schools. It will consist of three days in Dallas, then three days in Oklahoma. It will last June 20-25, 2012. 

F.  New Business

1. NASC and VSAC Separation: VSAC is currently operating under the NASC state board. Last 10-15 years they have been thinking about the separation because it’s beneficial for everyone. They are trying to get to the point that they could develop funds to have a paid staff position and enhance year round services. The separation could help them seek more grants and devote more resources toward volunteer operations. This separation would not change Summer Leadership Workshop. It would require a contract between executive board members and VSAC. NASC would remain the primary audience for all VSAC operations. Their hope is to maintain until January 1, 2013, then separate officially. Kati Settles is concerned that NSASSP grants $1,000 annually. They don't want to endorse VSAC, also. She is also concerned about what the contract would entail. There is no precedent for this separation because we are the only state that operates like we do; every state is very different. Also, the separation would require a by-law. Not many votes would be needed just 2-4 amendments. VSAC needs a consensus to continue forward because it's an intricate process. Questions will be posted on a Google Document, and we will come to consensus by May 2, 2012.

2. Attendance of Non-Student Council Members at State: New York and California have a non-member fee at State Convention. This is a unique idea and could lead to higher membership rates. Some schools cannot pay membership fee, but this would allow them to still take advantage of State Convention. They would pay more than the normal membership fee, but could attend activities. No by-law change is needed for this idea. 

3.  Proposed by-law change:  James Stewart: District officers elected at state convention messes with their schedule in district six. James wants to make it an option of holding at district conventions or state. The term of office would start the day elected and last one year. He believes this gives purpose to district conventions. This allows candidates to attend easily. Some candidates can't run for office at state because they cannot attend State Convention. Works better in district six because it gives students more motivation. The reason members are all elected at State is because it improves retention and communication on the board. The way it is set up now helps with Learn Retreat, too, because people can learn what to do for their offices. 
G.  Announcements

1.  Next scheduled meetings: Fall September 18, 2012. Also, we may have a meeting before state convention.
H.  Comments

1.  Board Comments/Additional Business: No comments made by board.
I.  Adjournment by Janet Eckerson second by Caitlin Welty at 8:20 PM 
“Leaders don’t wait. They shape their own frontiers; the bigger the challenge, the greater the opportunity.”
-Anonymous

